
Sierra Madre Police Blotter 
 

During the week of Sunday, May 18th, to Saturday May 24th, the Sierra Madre Police Department responded to 
approximately 238 calls for service.   
 
Monday, May 19th:   

7:42 AM – Auto Burglary, 100 block Suffolk Ave. The suspect(s) smashed the driver’s side window of the car 
and took the owners Garman Maestro GPS and one golf glove. The crime occurred between 7:00 pm Sunday, 
5/18 and 7:42 am Monday, 5/19. The loss was estimated at $400.00.   
10:06 AM – Vandalism, 400 block of Fairview Terrace. The resident’s front lawn was damaged between 8:00 
pm Thursday, 5/15 and 6:00 and Sunday, 5/18. Seventeen divots marked the lawn as if it were a golf driving 
range. The damage was estimated at $200.00.  
11:38 AM – Petty theft, 160 North Canon Ave, Sierra Madre Middle School. An Apple IPOD and $5.00 was 
reported stolen from a student’s backpack. The IPOD and cash were recovered and the case is still under 
investigation.      
 
Wednesday, May 21st:  
6:14 AM – Arrest, Kersting Court. A transient was reported sleeping in front of Lucky Baldwin’s Pub. A records 
check revealed he had three outstanding warrants. He was arrested, cited and released on written promises to 
appear.   
6:30 PM – Vandalism/graffiti, 621 East Sierra Madre Blvd. The main water pump house was damaged by black 
and blue marking pens, “TEMP 1 and SBK” marked the wall.   
10:44 PM – Arrest, Kersting Court. A motorist was stopped for a traffic violation. A records check revealed his 
license was suspended/revoked. The driver was arrested and released on a written promise to appear. 
11:00 PM – DUI arrest, Kersting Court and Sierra Madre Blvd. A motorist was stopped for a traffic violation. 
During the investigation the driver was determined to be under the influence of alcohol. The driver was arrested 
and transported to the Pasadena Jail for remand.   
 
Saturday, May 24th: 
9:14 AM – Vandalism/graffiti, 611 East Sierra Madre Blvd. The woman’s restroom was vandalized with a black 
felt pen between 1:30 pm Thursday, 5/22 and 9:00 am Saturday, 5/24. 
 


